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Hamsey Community Primary School 

Uniform Policy 

 

Wearing school uniform is an important factor in helping children to develop a sense of pride and belonging in their 

school and ensures that children are wearing practical, appropriate clothes. School uniforms also promote equality 

and inclusivity by removing the differences in dress that may exist between students from different economic 

backgrounds.  

We kindly ask that parents and carers send their children to school according to the uniform code set out below: 

Clothing 

• Grey or black school-style trousers or shorts 

• Grey or black school-style knee-length skirt or pinafore dress 

• Red and white school-style gingham dress  

• Plain black leggings or tights may be worn under skirts, pinafores or dresses 

• Plain red or white polo shirt (with or without the Hamsey logo) 

• Red sweatshirt, cardigan, or fleece with Hamsey logo 

The PTA hold second-hand uniform sales at points throughout the year. 

Footwear 

• Sensible school-style shoes or plain black trainers 

• Toes must be covered at all times for health and safety reasons 

• Black boots can be worn in winter, provided they are sensible and plain 

• Wellies can be worn to school in wet weather, but children will need to carry appropriate footwear to change 

into once they arrive at school 

• Trainers can be worn on PE days only 

Jewellery, Make- up and Hair 

• The only pieces of jewellery allowed are a wristwatch (no smartwatches) and plain stud earrings 

These should be removed (new studs can be covered) for PE 

• Long hair should be tied back 

• Hair accessories should be modest and suitable for an active school day 

• No make-up is permitted, including nail varnish 

PE Uniform 

On PE days, children can come to school wearing their PE uniform: 

• Plain white t-shirt or white t-shirt with Hamsey logo 

• Black shorts or tracksuit bottoms 

• Red sweatshirt or fleece with Hamsey logo or Skylark Federation hooded sweatshirt 

• Trainers 

Please ensure that all belongings are clearly labelled with your child’s name to ensure missing items can be easily 

found!  


